
 
 
From:   
Sent: 30 November 2016 03:14 
To: Sockett David 
Cc: ; Fairholme Nick; Holland Martin; Hall Daniel; Carter 
Graham (Streets); Seabright Elizabeth; Adler James (ST); Durowoju Mufu (ST); Brown Janet 
(ST) 
Subject: Re: FW: Traffic problems on Tufnell Park Rd 
 
Thank you David for your note. 

We look forward to the pollution data and we hope for a good breeze this weekend. 
We have noted increased signage to the South including on/near Euston Rd. As of last 
weekend, we would mention that some messages were out of date and inconsistent 
and we hope they can be updated well before the weekend. 
We also thank you for the update on the 271 which, if TfL prefers to redistribute a 
share of traffic to Hornsey Rd as opposed to suspeding surplus capacity certainly 
would address our issues. 
So in short, while there are still some issues to finalise, we accept the efforts TfL has 
made to mitigate a situation that started off badly. 
 

Dear  

This leaves us with one significant outstanding issue lacking clarity - the enforcement 
of HGVs ignoring the ban. 

If I park in Islington or drive down a bus lane or commit some other offense, one of 
your courteous and very effective enforcement officers or cameras quickly issues with 
me with a ticket or I get a letter in the post. If I pay within a certain amount of time, I 
get a reduction although it is still rather expensive. That is your business and the little 
green and white cars with CCTV cameras make LBI all the more effective.  

But now we understand that you are completely unable to issue any fines or other 
penalties against parties such as Murphy's and other habitual offenders - Is this correct 
or are we misinformed? Exactly how many traffic infractions/fines have been issued 
in the last few weeks? Is the number close to zero? 
 
Please note, we are not expecting criminal prosecution of drivers in the High Courts 
followed by us asking for a few of them to be drawn and quartered - we promise we 
are not quite that vindictive. But we would hope they might be held accountable with 
the same sort of financial penalties errant Islington residents may suffer for our own 
driving and parking misdeeds. 

As council is aware, this is an issue that predates the present situation. We note the 
report from 2014 which took a view that the matter was tolerable. While we would 
question some of the report's findings, one that we would note it did not properly 
address the significant amount in the early morning hours (and now we are suffering 
accordingly). If the ban was legally enforced in the 23:00-07:00 in general that would 
have made a notable difference in quality of life terms for the residents.  









understand the point of a bus that serves only three extra stops on Highgate Hill 
covered by two other lines? If the solution that you reluctantly accepted has made 
such a difference, why would you not carry it through to a logical conclusion? 

3. We have seen what appear to be the pollution monitors. Can you tell us when we 
get to see the results from those devices? We assume this weekend was not too bad 
with the breezy weather, but if we are going to monitor pollution we would like to see 
the results in a timely manner (as noted in our previous email, hourly readings with 
identified daytime peaks). Can you provide us with a weblink to see the data feed? 

We look forward to receiving a prompt reply to these concerns. 

Yours sincerely 
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The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have 
received this email in error, please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk 
and remove it from your system. If received in error, please do not use, disseminate, 
forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London excludes any 
warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email 
and any attached files.  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at Windsor 
House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London, SW1H 0TL. Further information about 
Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the following link: 
http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients 
are advised to carry out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL 
accepts no liability for any loss, or damage which may be caused by viruses. 
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